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This submission is made on behalf of :  

- Child Rights Connect: https://childrightsconnect.org/  
- Terre des hommes international Federation : https://terredeshommes.org/  

Focal points:  

- Kristen Hope, Terre des hommes : kristen.hopeburchill@tdh.org  
- Agnes Gracia, Child Rights Connect : gracia@childrightsconnect.org  

 

Chapeau 
 

The Summit of the Future is a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to anchor a robust and ambitious vision for 
a future of human life on planet Earth that is underpinned by dignity and fundamental rights. Given that 
some 4.2 billion children are expected to be born over the next 30 years, the Summit of the Future and 
the Pact for the Future should be informed by, and explicitly articulate the centrality of a child rights 
approach to sustainable development, peace, justice and prosperity for all.  

When world leaders gathered at the end of 2023 to mark the 75th anniversary of the Universal Declaration 
of Human Rights, United Nations (UN) Secretary General reminded States that the Pact of the Future is an 
opportunity to reaffirm their commitments to the realization of human rights well into the twenty-first 
century. In addition, the UN Office for Human Rights reached out to thousands of children worldwide to 
inform a new vision for human rights and ultimately the Summit and Pact for the Future. Their voices, 
experiences and solutions can be found in the “Children’s vision for human rights”. 

The Chapeau of the zero draft of the Pact for the Future should clearly and unequivocally articulate States 
obligations to protect, respect and fulfill 
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strongly recommend that the Summit and the Pact integrate a child rights perspective into all discussions 
and decisions, including on climate crisis, peace and security, digital compact and future generations.  

Moreover, as the former Chairperson of the Committee on the Rights of the Child emphasized in February, 
“If the UN is truly committed to become a more inclusive multilateral platform for partnership and 
solidarity having people at center – as outlined in Our Common Agenda – children cannot be excluded 
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This addition would also ensure that, when expanding spaces for meaningful engagement of 
youth in all UN decision-making process (including the establishment of the Youth Office) we 
ensure these mechanisms have the necessary expertise on child rights, child participation and 
child safeguarding given the overlap between children and youth. Young people are uniquely 
placed to support children’s meaningful participation through peer-to-peer methods. 
Intergenerational approaches to research are increasingly showing how youth-led research 
methods can


